
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 29, 2022 

 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

H-307, The Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Pine Barren Road Improvement Project in fiscal year 2023. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Pooler, Georgia, 100 SW US HW 80, 

Pooler, GA 31322. 

 

The funding would be used for adding turn lanes at required intersections, upgrade safety at an 

existing rail crossing and replace a bridge that is in need of repair. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Earl L. “Buddy” Carter 

Member of Congress 
 


